TRAFFIC SIGNAL SYSTEM SHUTDOWN

Revised 2/10/17
Before any signalized intersection is shut down, both District 9 Bureau of Operations and the local police department shall be notified 48 hours in advance.  The police department shall also be given the anticipated duration of the shut down.

The existing signal system(s) shall remain operational until the temporary system(s) are in place.  These existing systems may be shut down for one (1) working day each to switch over to the temporary installations, install new controllers and/or service installations.  During these shutdowns, the Contractor shall maintain flashing red lights at each intersection.  The Contractor shall also provide and erect stop signs while signals are in the red flashing mode.

Each intersection switch over must be completed by the end of the workday.  Unless otherwise indicated in the plans, any work involved in these system shutdowns shall be included in the cost of the contract.

